

7:30pm-8:10pm

Minutes for Budgetary Committee Discretionary Meeting 12/07/2017

In Attendance:

Jacob Silverman (Treasurer)
Cornell Brooks
Jordan Edwards
Natalia Khoudian
Sade Green (late)
Ioannis Kalogiannis (late)
Yuko Nakano (Minute Taker)

Apologies:

William Zaubler
Olivia Mastrangelo
Isiaha Price
Nehemiah McGowan

Requests

1. Amherst College Women's Ice Hockey Team requesting funding for event

- Rep: this event is community outreach over the interterm, bingo at senior center, open to anyone that's around during interterm, on 1/16 (Tues.)
- Rep: prizes are geared towards what would be practical towards seniors
 - J: we can't fund giveaways, reach out to Paul
- N: I guess this would go under our break policy, but I guess the senior center is close enough to campus?
 - Rep confirms it's close to campus
 - BC members seem to agree that it should be funded
- N: **motion to recommend 4a, amend 4c to \$30, and zero 4b (4, 0, 1), approved**

2. Universal Music Organization requesting funding for event

- Rep: will feature student performance, karaoke, food
- Rep: we did get discussion food we could get integral
- Rep: maybe 150?
- N: **motion to recommend 5a,b,c,d,e (4, 0, 1), approved**

3. Her Campus requesting funding for conference and event

- Rep: it'll be an event with sponsored free things, final event for our club on 12/13 (Wed.)
 - J: can only get \$100 for food, using discussion and intro policies
- Rep: also the Harvard Africa Business Conference, entrepreneurship conference, alumni come and talk and network with us, it's an amazing event for networking
 - J: sure, how many people
 - Rep: 4 in total
 - J: so it would be \$100 per person for conference ticket and \$150 per room per night for accommodations

- N: **motion to recommend 3c as requested, amend 3a to \$100, 3d to \$400, 3e to \$300, and zero 3b (4, 0, 1), approved**

4. **Intersections** requesting funding for conference

- Rep: the registration deadline is over interterm so we're asking for funding for conference this semester
 - J: we talked about the exclusivity of the group
- N: who is the 10-12 people going to the conference?
 - Rep: we asked people within our group but also asked other dance groups
- N: idk if it's our business if Intersections is exclusive or not, just the event
 - N: maybe a raffle of who gets to go
 - N: as long as they put the fliers up on Monday
 - N: so fund \$1200 because 12 people are interested
- J: can emergency fund publicity
- N: **motion to recommend 8a,b,c (4, 0, 1), approved**

5. **MESSA** requesting funding for meeting

- Rep: meeting is on Tuesday, need publicity to be emergency funded at least
- Rep: we also need discussion food
- J: it's non-contentious
- N: **motion to emergency fund 9a,b (4, 0, 1), approved**

6. **Amherst College Horn Ensemble** requesting funding for event

- Rep: posters and food, pretty basic
- N: **motion to recommend 1a,b (5, 0, 0), approved**

7. **Athletes and Allies** requesting funding for event

- Rep: would need to emergency fund
- C: **motion to emergency fund 6a (5, 0, 0), approved**